 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 17th September 2015
Councillors present;
Cllrs; M.Bristow,H.Partington,M.Ellin, Bradwell,Buttery,and Hart.
Public present: 

None .
1568
               Apologies for absence.
Cllrs Holt and Hirst.
1569          
Declarations of interest
                             
Cllr Bradwell declared an interest in the old churchyard.
1570
To confirm the minutes of the council meeting held on 16th July 2015
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the vice chairman.
1571

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area-The clerk informed the parish council that the new goalposts and climbing wall will be installed on 21st September 2015 by Pentagon Sports.

Cllr Buttery will perform this month’s weekly play area inspection but no reports could be given for the past months inspections due to the absence of Cllr Costello who still has the report book. Cllr Bradwell will attempt to retrieve the book. 
Cycle racks were suggested as a desirable item for the field by local children and it was agreed that the clerk purchase 2 sets to mount on the school wall (if the headmaster agrees). The clerk has been asked to obtain quotations for a new metal gate to be placed at the opposite end of the toddler play area in the hope it would stop the vandalism of the existing wire fence.
The annual play inspection report was noted with minimal findings all of which were of low risk. The clerk will liaise with Mr Bristow to ensure the findings are rectified .

Old churchyard- Cllr Hart updated the council of recent communication she has had back from the ICCM regarding the future possibility of re-opening the closed churchyard and an update on government legislature on this subject. Cllr Hart was given full approval to continue this line of enquiry and provide updates on her findings.
Cllr Bradwell left the room during this discussion.

River bank landscaped area- The clerk has contacted ERYC to establish ownership and responsibility for the landscaped area on the river bank and the uncut grass area along the flood defence walling. Richard Alderson has replied stating that investigations are still ongoing and so as yet an answer is not available. Dan Houghton from EA has contacted the clerk requesting a site visit with the parish council to sign off and approve the completed maintenance of the landscaped area as the contract has now expired and asks that the parish council now accept full responsibility for this area. It was resolved that the parish council will not accept responsibility for this area as they do not own it nor do they have the funds, equipment or manpower to maintain it. The clerk will invite Mr Houghton to the next meeting but the parish council declined the invitation to attend a site meeting.
1572
 
Planning applications
Certificate of lawfulness for proposed use as care home for Cambian Group PLC at 11 Riverdale Road,Swinefleet. Ref 15/02533/CLP. Resolved that the parish council object to this application and provide reasons to ERYC. Advice will also be requested from Andrew Percy MP and ERNLLCA.
1573

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
HM Land Registry notice received for an application to register land lying south of Low Street,YEA77278 from A.J.Drury. The parish council held a site meeting on 12th August 2015 to view this area and have resolved not to contest this application.
Citizen Link closure notice has been received from ERYC who ask if the parish council would like to purchase or lease this building or allow it to be demolished. It was resolved that as the parish council have no use for the building that they request ERYC demolish it and make good the area.

Goole Fields 2 wind farm forum meeting- Cllr Hirst attended this meeting but due to his absence cannot provide any information.

Dog control meeting-Cllr Hart attended this meeting and updated the councillors on the course details.

Cemetery reservation request-the clerk read out a residents letter asking that a waiting list be compiled for people wanting to reserve grave spaces if/when the parish council obtain new land or more spaces. It was resolved to decline this request.

Church lane roadworks-a notice from ERYC postponing the roadworks to 5th October 2015 was noted.

Bus shelter cleaning-reports from residents about the windows and general appearance of the village bus shelter were noted and it was resolved that the clerk will contact a window cleaning company to clean the windows and provide a quote to continue to do so on a 3 monthly basis.
1574

Ward councillors report


No report given due to Ward Councillor’s absence from meeting.

1575                  Financial matters.
Cheques approved for payment;



Cq no 101605 S.Belton 
Cq no 101606 H.Bristow £223.20
Cq no 101607 M.Brannon £220.00

Cq no 101604 CWC £216.00
Cq no 101602 Bounce back £180.00
Cq no 101603 Key Korner £49.78
Cq no 101608 S.Belton (aug salary)

Cq no 101609 H.Bristow £200.00 (aug salary)

Cq no 101610 M.Brannon £200.00 (aug salary)

Cq no 101611 Nationwide £10331.76

Cq no 101612 Nationwide £20663.52

1576

Items for  next month’s agenda
1577

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 15th October 2015 at 7.00pm
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